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For Immediate Release                                                                           October 25, 2006
KELOWNA MOTION PASSES IN HOUSE OF COMMONS 
OTTAWA – Gary Merasty, Member of Parliament for Desnethé-Missinippi-Churchill River, applauded the passing of the Aboriginal Affairs Committee motion calling on the Conservative government to implement the Kelowna Accord.
Mr. Merasty introduced the motion in Parliament on September 29.  The vote passed by 160 to 113.  The Conservatives voted against the motion.  

“There is an incredible amount of energy and momentum behind the Kelowna Accord,” Mr. Merasty said.  “For months, premiers and First Nations, Métis and Inuit leaders have continued to advocate strongly for the new consensus reached at Kelowna.”  

“With the passing of this vote, Parliament is rejecting the backward step that the Conservatives have taken on Aboriginal affairs.  There has been a negative trend adopted by the government.  They have opposed the United Nations Draft Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples, called First Nations fishing rights “raced based,” and abdicated any responsibility in Caledonia despite their clear federal responsibility.”

“This motion calls for them to take a positive step with First Nations, Métis and Inuit peoples and all Canadians.  It calls on the government to uphold the honour of the crown and respect the new consensus and the process that Kelowna advocated for: real benchmarks, real targets, real responsibility and accountability.  This structural change will provide positive change for Aboriginal communities and all Canadians.”
Former Prime Minister Paul Martin’s private members’ bill also passed a vote last week, successfully passing the second reading.  It will now be reviewed in the Aboriginal Affairs Committee.  

“The successful passing of this motion shows the Conservatives that they will not get away with delay and denial tactics,” said Mr. Merasty.  “They have no choice but to respond to the will of Parliament.  The Conservatives must implement the accord.”
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